
 
 
 Room 11 Newsletter                  Week of Nov. 4-8 

 
Dear Room 11 Parents, 
 
I look forward to spending time with each of you to dialogue about your child’s progress. Just a reminder  
that the children are released at 1:45 pm every day for the next two weeks. Also, there will be no enrichment  
classes afterschool at Park. Please let me know of any special arrangements with pickup. Thanks! 
 
Monday afternoon, you will find the homework packet for November, along with the Scholastic Books order form.  
The two math games for this month are Make Ten and Five-In-A-Row. You will also find a word scramble game 
with directions to spell words by putting together the letters, which your child will cut out. This activity will reinforce 
sounds, blends, word families, spelling and vocabulary. Have fun! 
 
At home this month, please continue to play these and any math games that reinforce combinations of numbers  
up to 10. Knowing these combinations for addition and subtraction up to 10 without using fingers is a target skill  
for 2nd grade. The homework games are on my website for practice at home: Make 10, Roll & Record Addition,  
Five-In-A-Row Addition, Heads & Tails, etc. 
 
We are now moving into addition past 10 and up to 20. The students need to develop a knowledge base of 
combinations to 10 to be most successful. We will also begin to formally teach subtraction strategies up to 10. 
 
Also, please continue to drill doubles at home, particularly past 5 + 5. The students need to know their doubles 
equations and recall them quickly and with mastery. For example: 7 + 7, 8 + 8, etc. Doubles is an important 
strategy for getting past 10 into the next decade. The related strategy is “near doubles”, for example: 6+7 (same 
as 6+6+1). Here is a little song about doubles on YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NUprfk7UWNA	
 
Your contributions to Kiddo! bring so many important programs to our school. Because of your donations, our 
students are given regular instruction in art, music, dance, drama, poetry, and P.E. This year, my students and I 
get help from Kiddo!-funded classroom aides, library aides, and our district-wide technology coach. Please know 
that your voluntary donations to Kiddo! every year – in any amount – help keep great programs and people in 
place at our school. Thanks in advance for helping Kiddo! help our schools. Please visit www.kiddo.org to learn 
more. 
 
Thank you all very much! 
Ro  
 
Volunteers This Week 
W    Library 9:55-10:50  Mark Chu Cheong 
TH   Art 9:55-10:50 (A Group) Lilian Leitersdorf 
  
On The Calendar 
Nov. 4-15   Conferences - early 1:45 dismissal, no enrichment classes 
Fri., Nov. 8   Movie Night - 5:30 
Mon., Nov. 11   No School – Veteran’s Day 
Nov. 18-24   Book Fair in auditorium 
Nov. 25-29   No School – Thanksgiving Week 
Dec. 23-Jan. 3   Winter Break - no school (return Mon., Jan. 6, 2020) 
 
Sight Words: are, on, was, for, he (look for these in daily reading) 
 


